
 
 

 Safer Bromley Partnership Board—9th December 2021 
 

Written Question from Cllr Tony Owen: 
 
I would like to ask an identical written question to each of the blue light emergency 

services (ambulance, fire and police). 
 

'What effect has the installation of the Crofton Road Cycle Lane had on your 
emergency response times?' 
 

Responses: 
 

1) From Kevin Mckenzie LFB Commander: 
 

We have seen no impact from local traffic schemes including the Crofton Road Cycle 

scheme on our attendance times across LBB.  
 

2) From Chief Inspector Craig Knight:  
 
From a police perspective as stated at the meeting, I believe we have not been made 

of   any issues either.  
 

3) From Phil Powell and Bill Kelly from LAS: 
 
I have not been made aware of any issues or delays in response times being caused 

by the cycle lane in Crofton Road. (Phil Powell-LAS Stakeholder Engagement 
Manager) 

 
Yes, I share Phil's view. I'm not aware of any delays for LAS.(Bill Kelly—LAS Bromley 
Group Manager) 
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